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Change to CCEA Contact 
 Digital Technology/ICT 
From Tuesday 1st May, Michael McAuley will be taking up a new permanent position in CCEA.  As a 
result, he will no longer be responsible for GCSE Digital Technology, GCE Digital Technology and GCE 
Applied ICT. 
 
All queries relating to GCSE Digital Technology, GCE Digital Technology and GCE Applied ICT should 
be forwarded to Paul Grogan, Specification Support Officer, in the first instance.  Paul’s contact details 
are set out below: 
 
Email: pgrogan@ccea.org.uk 
Telephone: 028 9026 1200 ext. 2292 
 

  If you have any queries regarding the content of this circular please contact:  

 Michael McAuley at CCEA on: (028) 9026 1200 ext: 2342 
  Email: mmcauley@ccea.org.uk  
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